

UNITED STATES POSTAL INSPECTION SERVICE

Brendan T. Donahue

Inspector in Charge Security Group National Headquarters

Inspector Donahue serves as the Inspector in Charge of the Postal Inspection Service's National Headquarters' Security Group. In that role, Inspector Donahue provides executive leadership for domestic, global, and national security, ensuring the security of the United States Postal Service and its delivery network. Inspector Donahue also provides executive leadership for international mail control and security, including Postal Inspection Service personnel assigned to International Service Centers, and executive protection for the Postmaster General.

Inspector Donahue served as the Acting Inspector in Charge of the Postal Inspection Service's New York Division prior to his promotion to Inspector in Charge of the Security Group in 2025.

From 2022-2024, Inspector Donahue served as the Assistant Inspector in Charge of the Postal Inspection Service's National Headquarters' Criminal Investigations Group, where he provided national oversight and strategic direction for a number of investigative programs including those involving violent crimes, child exploitation, mail theft, and associated financial crimes.

Inspector Donahue has served in a number of other positions including as Mail Fraud Program Manager and Acting Team Leader for the Inspection Service's Department of Justice (DOJ) Transnational Elder Fraud Strike Force Team.

Inspector Donahue began his career as a postal inspector in 2012 in the Postal Inspection Service's Boston Division, Albany, NY Domicile. As a field postal inspector, Inspector Donahue's investigations focused in large part on transnational organized crime, international money laundering, mass marketing fraud, and other financial crimes.

Prior to Inspector Donahue's career with the Postal Inspection Service, he served as a police officer in Massachusetts. Inspector Donahue is a graduate of Holy Cross College in Worcester, MA.